	[image: image1.png]VANCOUVER AREA CYCLING COALITION





	[image: image2.png]



	VACC 

www.vacc.bc.ca
	#0074 - 641 Columbia Street 

New Westminster, BC   V3M 1A8

Tel:  604 878-8222

FAX:  604-648-8975

	[image: image3.png]The Lower Mainland’s Cycling Advocates







June 11, 2007

Dear Mayor and Councillors:

Re:  Administrative Report - Cambie Street Bike Lanes 
We now have a perfect opportunity to convert Cambie Street from a major thoroughfare to a neighbourhood and business friendly street by implementing bike lanes along the entire length of Cambie Street.  

The Canada Line will have a capacity equivalent to 10 lanes of car traffic thus creating excess capacity on Cambie Street and parallel roads.  If this road capacity is not reclaimed then it will be quickly filled with new car traffic.   Also, if road capacity is not reduced, then Canada Line ridership may not meet expectations thus resulting in increased costs to all taxpayers.

In order for the city to achieve its greenhouse gas emissions targets, car use must be curtailed while other modes of transport are increased.  Putting Cambie Street on a Road diet and implementing bike lanes down the length of Cambie Street will help to ensure that the city meets its GHG emission targets.
The city's EcoDensity draft document states that one of the goals of EcoDensity is to:

Reduce transportation’s carbon footprint by favouring more sustainable transportation modes and introducing disincentives to car use. 

Implementing bike lanes on Cambie Street will help the city to implement these laudable goals.

The cycling community is thrilled that the City of Vancouver and Translink have approved the construction of a pedestrian/cycling path on the Canada Line Bridge over the Fraser River.  We are also pleased that Council has approved the construction of bike lanes on Cambie Street from Kent Ave. to 49th Avenue and have asked city staff to investigate bike lanes along the length of Cambie Street.  We are also pleased that the city staff recommend the addition of a bike lane on the east side of Cambie Street from 49th Ave. to 29th Ave.   The bike path on the Canada Line Bridge will make Cambie Street a regionally significant cycling facility.  This could be the first of a network of cycling thoroughfares connecting Vancouver to other municipalities and the airport.  This can only happen if bike lanes are continued to the north end of the Cambie Bridge.

Since Canada Line will necessitate the rebuilding of much of Cambie Street, this is the time to implement a road diet on Cambie Street and to plan for bike lanes along the entire length of Cambie Street.  A quieter, slimmed down Cambie would reflect the fact that many people would be using the Canada Line instead of driving on Cambie.  

Road diets have been successfully implemented on streets in North America, including Columbia Street in New Westminster, to improve the quality of life for shoppers and residents and increase the safety of motorists, pedestrians and cyclists.  The very successful road diet of Columbia Street converted a road with 4 traffic lanes and 2 parking lanes to 2 traffic lanes, 2 bike lane and back-in angle parking. 

When the Sky Train was built many years ago, Kingsway was already a busy arterial.  The introduction of sky train service reduced traffic on Kingsway for a few years, but a big mistake was made by previous councils in that no effort was made to slim down Kingsway to reflect the lower volume of car traffic.  Now we have Sky Train but Kingsway is a neighbourhood-destroying major arterial without bike lanes where all but the most experienced or foolhardy cyclists would dare to travel.  Previous councils made a big mistake.  I trust that this council will not repeat this mistake and will make the right choice – namely to install bike lanes down the length of Cambie Street.
The businesses along Cambie Street are being negatively affected due to Canada Line construction.  The character of Cambie Street, especially in the Cambie Village area can be greatly enhanced by providing full time parking and bike lanes to allow easier access to the shops.  With a middle lane dedicated to left turns and corner bulges to reduce pedestrian crossing times, the capacity of Cambie Street would not be significantly reduced.  

We now have a golden opportunity to reclaim Cambie Street and convert it to a neighbourhood and business friendly street and at the same time create a regionally significant cycling thoroughfare.  It is a golden opportunity to implement your transportation priorities by creating superior cycling infrastructure at very little cost to the city.  

Sincerely,

Arno Schortinghuis

Vice President

Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition

30 West 39th Ave.,

Vancouver, BC

V5Y 2N9

email: arno@telus.net
phone: 604-325-1158

      The Vancouver Area Cycling Coalition (VACC) is a volunteer-run non-profit society whose members work toward improving conditions for cycling in the Lower Mainland. The VACC believes that increased bicycle use has the potential to significantly reduce traffic congestion, improve health conditions that result from inactive living, and enhance our urban environment. 
      The VACC campaigns to change the circumstances that currently discourage bicycle use: poor or non-existent cycling facilities and lack of appropriate education for both cyclists and motorists. We do this by providing informed input and consultation on cycling issues to municipal, provincial, and federal politicians and government staff, and by offering advocacy support and education to groups and individuals in the Lower Mainland.
      For more information on the VACC, visit www.vacc.bc.ca.
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